
Public No�ce 

Fairfield County Public Hearing  

Community Development Block Grant – PY 2023 – Cri�cal Infrastructure 

 

The Fairfield County Board of Commissioners will hold a second public hearing on Tuesday, May 9, 2023 

at 10:30 a.m. to discuss an applica�on for funding from the State of Ohio Community Development 

Block Grant Program – Cri�cal Infrastructure Program.   The mee�ng will be held in the Commissioners’ 

Mee�ng Room, Third Floor, 210 East Main Street, Lancaster, Ohio.  This is a handicapped accessible 

facility. 

 

Fairfield County intends to apply for a grant from the Cri�cal Infrastructure Program.  Based on both 

ci�zen input and local official’s assessment of the county’s needs, the county is proposing to apply for a 

sanitary sewer replacement project for the Village of Sugar Grove in associa�on with the CDBG Cri�cal 

Infrastructure Program for PY 2023. 

 

CDBG programs are federally funded grants which are administered by the Ohio Department of 

Development.  All ac�vi�es must be designed to primarily benefit low- and moderate-income persons. 

The Cri�cal Infrastructure Program was created to assist communi�es with funding for high priority, 

single-purpose, projects, such as roads, flood and drainage and other public facili�es projects with high 

community-wide impact and that benefit primarily residen�al areas. Projects may include mul�ple 

ac�vi�es that together contribute to a single failed or failing condi�on; otherwise, projects with mul�ple 

ac�vi�es will not be considered for funding.  

 

Local officials and ci�zens are encouraged to a�end this mee�ng.  Large print material and auxiliary aids 

will be made available if requested in advance.  For addi�onal informa�on concerning this public- -

hearing, contact the Fairfield County Regional Planning Commission at 740-652-7110. 

 

 


